

LSAC Committee Meeting Minutes 21/01/15

Attendance:

Ben Clark (Secretary)
James McCartney (Treasurer)
Matthew Peers (Team Captain)
Arthur Coveney (Tournaments & Records Officer / Social Secretary)
Harry Dean Lofthouse (Equipment Officer)
Nicole Schembri (Novice Rep)
Henry Bardet (Novice Rep)
Tom Cram (Alumni Officer)

Apologies:

Adam Peers (Chair)

In the absence of the Club Chair, the meeting was chaired by Ben Clark, minutes were taken by Tom Cram.

Main Business:

Adam

- Hotel for BUTC – Matt has booked a room in a Bed & Breakfast for 6 people costing £78 to be divided between those shooting. £13 each if we send two teams. £26 each if we only send an A-team.
- Coaching days for new novices – Request 20 extra places from AU, aim to start beginners course 2nd week back in DMTC (after BUCS) using between 3 and 4 bosses for new novices. Will need 1 coach per boss, hopefully Ben and Sarah Warner plus 1 – 2 others.
- Decide best session for AU guy to video us – Any time after BUCS should be ok, so as not to interfere with training. Suggested Wednesday 11th as an ideal date, as Wednesdays are usually well attended, and should give us time to make sure people are in club kit.
- Sessions after exams – back in DMTC from Thursday 29th Jan, with an additional session that evening (time TBC). Sessions return to normal times from Saturday 31st Jan onwards.

Ben

- Type up old minutes – ok!

James

- Think of ways of generating income – BUTTS Novice shoot in summer term, email Warwick to check they're not planning anything similar. Also discuss with Adam the idea of a separate novice shoot involving the newly formed clubs at DeMonfort University and Leicester University.

Matt

- Re-assign Intermediate Bows – Suggested recipients: Alex Harding, Aidan Wingfield and Henry Bardet (although Henry to get own bow shortly).

Harry

- Fixing nets in DMTC – Harry to email Dave regarding nets and ask them to put rings on every hole to better distribute weight.

Arthur

- Replacement to IoM – Northern Ireland have no 2015 calendar yet.... Cornwall have a Warwick shoot on 26th April. Could travel down a few days before, build some sandcastles, shoot and come back.
- BUCS Raffle – Need to buy tickets! Prizes are currently: Rum, Vodka, Merlot, Shiraz, 6 bottles of Ale (to be split into 2 prizes), box of pick and mix, box of liquorice, box of love hearts, possibly a set of stabilisers from Merlins.
- End of Exams Social – Thursday 5th February, house party at Arthur's (or GB if too many), then go to Revs.

Upcoming Competitions

- Sunday 1st Feb BUTTS Leg 3 (Derby) – no details yet. *Edit – shortly after the meeting we were informed Derby have been unable to book their hall for this day and are looking for an alternative date.*
- Sunday 1st Feb County Champs – Matt to try and enter team ASAP, as we no longer have a BUTTS leg on the same day....
- Saturday 7th Feb BUCS Indoors (Telford) – Team entered and hotel booked.
- Sunday 8th Feb BoR WA Combined – 6 people entered (Tom, Adam, Arthur, Louis, Sarah, Harry) for 2pm session.
- Saturday 21st Feb BUTC (East Anglia) – If we get a B-Team, Matt suggested asking Kate Carter and Alex Brown if they're interested in shooting, as it's nearer for them to travel to Norwich, than to Birmingham for BUTTS.
- Saturday 21st Feb BUTTS Leg 4 (Birmingham) – no details yet.
- Saturday 28th Feb BUTTS Champs and Ball (Birmingham) – no details of shoot, Ball menu and details have been sent.

A.O.B.

- Nicole and Henry to train as session supervisors – Ben to train and sign off when competent. Henry to be trained on Saturday 31st Jan, Nicole on Wednesday 4th Feb.
- Records on Website need names changing to reflect changes made by World Archery.
- James to take shirts to embroidery place this Friday, if anyone wants their shirt doing, give it to James at session on Thursday 22nd.

Action Points

Adam

- Email Dave requesting 20 extra places.
- Email club asking people to buy club kit for competitions.
- Email AU video guy suggesting Wednesday 11th as a suitable date, email club asking them to wear club kit once date is confirmed.

Ben

- Type up old minutes.
- Train and sign off novice reps as session supervisors.

James

- Email Warwick to check if they're planning a novice outdoor shoot.
- Take shirts to embroiders.

Matt

- Enter team for L&RCAA Champs.
- Assign intermediate bows to suggested candidates.
- Select team for Derby BUTTS (if they can book a venue).

Harry

- Email Dave at AU asking him to get nets in DMTC fixed.

Arthur

- Email club regarding End of Exam social.
- Confirm raffle prizes with Merlins.
- Buy raffle tickets.

Henry/Nicole

- Learn to run sessions.

Tom

- Take Intermediate Bow R3 to Merlins to fix sight screw.
- Edit website records database to update the name of rounds (FITA now WA) and remove Matthew Peers as a shooting location....

Session Rota

| Date | Time | Supervisor | Location | Notes |
|-------------------------------|-------------|------------|----------|-----------------|
| Thursday 22 nd Jan | 14:30-16:30 | Tom | EHB | |
| Saturday 24 th Jan | 18:00-20:00 | James | EHB | |
| Monday 26 th Jan | 15:00-17:00 | Arthur | EHB | |
| Tuesday 27 th Jan | 15:00-17:00 | Matt | EHB | |
| Thursday 29 th Jan | TBC | Tom | DMTC | |
| Saturday 31 st Jan | 19:00-21:00 | Henry | DMTC | Ben supervising |
| Monday 2 nd Feb | 20:30-22:30 | Arthur | DMTC | |
| Tuesday 3 rd Feb | 20:30-22:30 | Matt | DMTC | |
| Wednesday 4 th Feb | 20:30-22:30 | Nicole | DMTC | Ben supervising |

Next meeting provisionally in DMTC, Wednesday 4th February, 7:30pm.